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Summer has finally arrived! Hope you all had a 
wonderful holiday last week. Thank you to all 
those parents and children who helped to 
remove the old playground equipment at the 
weekend. You have done a great job and have 
saved the school about £1,000 in clearing 
fees so thank you for all your hard work. The 
new play equipment will be installed during the 
summer holidays. 

On Friday, 22nd June,  we will welcome Mr 
Bushlig to school to remember his son, Andris, 
and Rita who died tragically in the Air France 
crash in June 2009.  

On this day, we also  remember ones that we 
have lost over the last 12 months in our 
Memory Assembly .  This year it will be 
particularly sad as we will remember our dear 
Mrs Bowen.  If you would like your loved one 
(family or friend) mentioned in the 
Newsletter on 21st June, and in the prayers 
at our Assembly, please let Mandy or Jill on 
the front desk know by Monday 18th June.  
Hopefully the assembly will be held outside in 
our special garden (weather permitting). 

 
Monday 18th June—New Parents Evening— 6:30pm 
Tuesday 19th June—School Sports Day 
Friday 22nd June—Memories Assembly 
Wednesday 4th July—Nursery Sports Day 
Monday 9th July—Nursery Celebration Assembly 

EVENTS 
NEXT WEEK 

 
 
Monday 11th June 
Dance Club 
Gardening Club 
 
Tuesday 12th June 
Seaside Day 
Forest Schools Club 
Art Club 
Lego Club  
 
Wednesday 13th 
June 
Cookery Club 
Ipad Club 
 
Thursday 14th June 
Forest Schools Club 
Gymnastics Club 
 
Friday 15th June 
Celebration Assembly 
2:25PM 

Class Attendance 
Congratulations to 
Purple class for 
achieving the most 
best attendance week 
beginning 21st May. 
The children have 
a l r e a d y  b e e n 
celebrated in school. 

Term Time holiday 
 
Myself and the admin staff were put in an 
awkward situation before half term.  Mandy 
and Jill had taken numerous telephone 
messages advising of children being away 
from school due to illness.  We were visited 
later in the week by the EWO who comes 
every few weeks to check on attendance.  
She brought it to our attention that 
pictures of the same children had been 
posted on various Social Media sites clearly 
showing them to be abroad on holiday.  The 
EWO instructed us to change the register 
coding from an ‘I’ (illness) to a 
‘G’ (unauthorised holiday) which may attract 
a possible fine.   
 
Please do not ring in saying your child is ill if 
you are going away on holiday.  It is not fair 
on the children (or indeed the School staff).  
We cannot physically stop you from going 
away but simply ask that you fill out a 
holiday request form so that your holiday 
dates can be accurately recorded on our 
registers (which are official documents).   



 
 
Hello Children 
 
Hope you have all had a lovely holiday. Unfortunately 
two girls in Blue Class have been poorly in hospital. 
They were very brave and are now feeling better and I 
am pleased to say that they are back in school which is 
excellent news. 
 
Thank you to Miley in Orange class for looking after 
Boo and Cookie during the holiday. The guinea pigs 
had a wonderful time and were very good eating all 
their greens. If you would like to look after the guinea 
pigs in the holiday let me know. 
 
Year 2 are going to the Castle tomorrow for a special 
history project day, I am sure that you will have a 
fantastic time. 
 
Don’t forget seaside day next week! Remember to bring 
a swimsuit, a towel, a £1 donation and your big voice 
to sort Mr Punch out. 
 
Mrs Matthew 

 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
Happy birthday to the following children who have celebrated since 27th 
May— 
 
30th May—Logan Burnside  1st June—Martha Evans 
2nd June—Kyle Edwards  3rd June—Elsa Irving 
3rd June—Lola Vernalls   4th June—Oliver Gittoes 
5th June—Mollie Stewardson  8th June—Sienna Gissop 
9th June—Logan Reynolds 
 
Staff - 
5th June—Mrs Jones (Orange Class) 
 

The  parents of the above children are invited to Celebration Assembly on Friday at 2:25pm. 
These children do not have to wear school uniform on Friday . 

DOJO WINNERS 
Red— Ethan Crump 
Orange— Eliseia-Jai Prime 
Yellow— Kyran Wilson 
Blue— Ella Jones 
Turquoise— Ollie Crowther 
Green—Jordan Flowers 
Purple—Bella Sanghera 

CELEBRATION 
Red— Maddison Stephens 
Orange— Kegan Bradley 
Yellow – Angel Harris 
Blue— Flossie Brown 
Turquoise— Courtney Lane 
Green— Elodie Morgan 
Purple— Mika Lewis 

SPORTSTAR 
Kai Wellsbury 

MEALTIME MANNERS 
Jordan Flowers 

BEARWORDS 50 
Ava Harris 

RAINBOW READERS 
203 pts—Holly Baines      404 pts—Evie Collins 
52 pts—Aiden Mason       52 pts—Ruby Curtis 
208 pts—Ella Genner           303 pts—Sophia Turner 
208 pts—Evie Cade         401 pts—Poppy Stewardson 

Earrings 
Please remember that earrings need to be 
removed or covered for PE as follows— 
Nursery and Reception on a Wednesday; 
Years 1 and 2 on a Thursday. 

 
A special mention is needed for 
Betty’s Dad for the massive 
donation of books!  Its very kind of 
you. 


